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Two North Star  
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
Two North Star charter school Seniors Accept appointments to U.S. Naval Academy

North Star seniors Anthony deVera and Teo Ledesma received and accepted appointments to the United States Naval Academy.    Approximately 20,000 hopefuls annually apply to the Naval Academy, but only 1,200 are chosen.  North Star’s senior class for 2012 has a total of 33 students. Two student appointments from one high school is quite an accomplishment in itself.  Given the size of North Star it is an even more remarkable accomplishment by the students and the school.
Applying to the United States Naval Academy is nothing like applying to your average civilian college. Most colleges require a completed application with fee, and perhaps an interview. You may visit and tour the school to see if you like it, then upon acceptance make your choice.  The Naval Academy’s application is long and tedious to discourage all but those who are fully committed to the Academy.  Applying to the Naval Academy usually starts early in your junior year of high school.  A nomination from an official source is required – such as a Senator, Congressman, the Vice-President or the President.  You attend Summer Seminar in Annapolis the summer after your junior year, and become immersed in Academy life through training, classes and activities.  High school grades, test scores and contribution to the community at large must be exemplary to be considered for admission.  In addition, medical testing, a rigorous fitness exam and personal interviews are required.
Teo Ledesma, nominated for the United Dairymen of Idaho Distinguished Student Award this year, maintains a 4.16 GPA at North Star, participated in a leadership trip to Israel, was Team Captain of the Basketball team his sophomore, junior and senior years, and was Student Body President his junior and senior year.   When asked why he wanted to attend the Academy, he replied “I want to be one of the people that others look up to, just like I saw when I was a kid” (his father is a Naval Academy graduate and was stationed at the Naval Academy).
Anthony deVera was inspired to join the Academy more recently, having learned about it in his junior year from North Star math teacher, Roy Ledesma.  Anthony stated ‘I felt like I wanted to be part of something bigger than myself’.  As a well-rounded candidate, he played sports (football for two years and basketball in his junior and senior years), and was Vice-President of the National Honor Society last year.  He attended Summer Seminar, scored well on his fitness and academic tests, and achieved high grades and test scores in high school.  Anthony is looking forward to meeting other people from across the country and feeling like he is doing something good for his country.  He was also accepted into the Air Force Academy, but chose the Naval Academy for his future.
For an interview and more information, please contact Roy Ledesma at North Star Charter School at 939-9600.
